February 15, 2024
County Board of Commissioners

Minutes of Proceedings

The Harding County Board of Commissioners reconvened in session on February 15, 2024 at 1:00 PM with members John Helms, Hunter Kalisiak, Jason Latham and Charles Verhulst present, as well as County Auditor Kathy Glines.  Chairman Bill Clarkson called the meeting to order.
ATTENDANCE


In attendance at the meeting were Jeremy Humbracht, Julia Davis, Melissa Breding, Dean Wagner, Robert Johnson, Jim Pickett, Lila Teigen, Wyatt Sabo and various bidders.
AIRPORT


Motion by Verhulst, seconded by Kalisiak and carried to direct the Chairman to sign the Request for FAA Approval of Agreement for Transfer of Entitlements in the amount of $140,000.  The Entitlement funds will be use for pavement maintenance at the airport this summer.  

BIDS


The Board opened bids at 1:30, as advertised, for the construction of a 5,100 square foot building to house the Library and EMS training/meeting room and ambulance garage.  The following bids were received:

· Prairie Plains Construction, LLC:  Base Bid - $777,876.66; Bond - $15,557.53; Alternate bid #1 (Rock Wainscot) - $11,147.98;  Alternate bid #2 (larger concrete pad)- $25,576.58.  Total Bid - $830,158.75
· American Contracting & Consulting, LLC:  Base Bid - $875,000.00; Bond - $6,500.00; Alternate Bid #2 (Rock Wainscot) -$8500.00; Alternate Bid #2 (larger concrete pad) - $17,000.00.  Total Bid - $907,000.00
· First Dakota Enterprises, Inc:  Base Bid - $826,000.00; Bond - $16,000.00; Alternate Bid #2 (Rock Wainscot) -$12,600.00; Alternate Bid #2 (larger concrete pad) - $16,250.00.  Total Bid - $870,850.00

Motion by Verhulst, seconded by Helms and carried to accept the low bid of Prairie Plains Construction, LLC, with both alternates, in the amount of $830,158.75.
Glines will contact the Town of Buffalo and get a building permit for the project.  Kalisiak will contact Dalton McCann about doing the sewer and water line installation to the project area and Jeremy Humbracht will contact Steve Beylund Construction about prepping the foundation area for the building. 
CARCASS REMOVAL

Wyatt Sabo, Sheriff, discussed the 85 head of cattle carcasses that have been ordered to be disposed of that are in a shed in the northern part of the county.  The owner of the carcasses has not been willing to remove them.  In accordance with SDCL 40-5-16, the sheriff is tasked with the removal of the carcasses after notice from the Animal Industry Board, which he has received.   The owner is liable to the county for the expense for the removal through a civil action.  


Sabo presented quotes from Dominic Heck in the amount of $22,730.00 and from Ronald Turbiville in the amount of $35,000.00.    Sabo advised that the States Attorney has requested that the Board delay action until their March meeting as he would like to give the owner until March 1st to remove the carcasses.
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ADJOURNMENT


There being no further business before the Board, Chairman Clarkson declared them adjourned at 2:10 PM.   The Board will meet in regular session on March 5th and will also conduct the County Land lease auction at 2:00 that day. 
Signed:_________________________________


William Clarkson, Chairman

ATTEST:_______________________________


  Kathy Glines, Auditor
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